LEADS Daily Briefing
for October 8, 2019

Canadian Hot File Inquiries

Canadian Police Information Centre (CPIC) forwards some Wanted Persons, Missing Persons, Unidentified
Persons, Guns, and Articles file records to the FBI to be stored in NCIC. All other records remain in CPIC. Effective
October 7, 2018 CPIC will no longer forward these records to NCIC. Instead all Canadian records for the
aforementioned files will just be stored in CPIC. An inquiry into the corresponding CPIC file will need to be made for
a hot file check (10-29).

In the fall of 2019, the same change will occur for Canadian Vehicles, Boats, and License Plates file records. Until
that time, some Canadian records for these files will continue to be forwarded to NCIC. All other records will remain
in CPIC.

The Royal Canadian Mounted Police requests that inquiries through CPIC not be routinely made nor should
interface systems be programmed to send all inquiries to CPIC. CPIC inquiries should only be made when a
potential nexus to a Canadian citizen, vehicle, boat, or stolen property exists.

For assistance with making Canadian inquiries see the Canadian Inquiries chapter in the LEADS eManual.
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